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Dear All: 
 

HEARING COUNSEL FINAL REPLY EXTENSION 

Hearing Counsel has requested an extension to September 9, 2022, to prepare his reply to the 
submissions of the other participants on next steps in the supervisory review. All participants 
have consented, except for MPL British Columbia Distributors Inc. (“MPL”), which indicated it 
would consent if the other parties agreed to an extension of time for it to file its application for 
judicial review of my July 14, 2022 decision. 
 
In my view, the question of whether MPL should be provided with an extension of time to file its 
application for judicial review is not something I can or should consider on this application, 
particularly taking into account that BCFIRB itself would be a party to the judicial review 
application.    
 
Accordingly, I grant Hearing Counsel an extension to September 9, 2022. 
 
Regards, 

 

Peter Donkers, 
Chair 

 
cc: Mark Underhill 

Kate Phipps 

Nazeer Mitha, Q.C. 
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